

The ward Halloween party is going to be Saturday, October 30 from 4 to 6 PM. We are going to have the entire event outside.

We're going to have dinner, activities for the kids and youth, ending the night with trunk or treating.

Members who would enjoy providing a decorated trunk with candy, please contact Anne Guynn 559-760-8244

Or if you are interested in hosting a booth, please contact a member of the primary presidency.

All are invited to come!!!

...Mark you calendars...

Ward Primary

program will be Sunday, November 14, 2021

Hello Fresno West Stake. Did you know that there is a family and spouse support group for those affected by a loved one who is struggling with an addiction? The meeting is held live and on zoom every Tuesday at 7:00 in the High Council room at the stake center. Please watch the video https://m.youtube.com/watch? v=E3eaFRD1D10&t=14s and if you have any questions, please feel free to reach to one of our facilitators, whose numbers are listed below. We'd love to provide you the support you need.

Jake Geyer 559-676-0819 Cathy Fretwell 559-981-4174 Amanda Flood 559-500-9491

THE CHURCH OF JESUS CHRIST OF LATTER-DAY SAINTS Yosemite Ward



The Constitution of the United States of America

October 10, 2021

Dear Unit Leaders, Ward Members

The State of California has lifted many of the statewide restrictions that were put into place because of COVID-19. We have been asked by the Brethren to follow local guidelines which can be found at (https://covid19.ca.gov/safely-reopening/).

Effective immediately, masks and social distancing are no longer required for those who are fully vaccinated. This is to be done on the "honor system". No leader, (or member) should "police" whether or not people are vaccinated.

Please continue broadcasting sacrament meetings (less the sacrament ordinance) until further notice. Worthy priesthood holders are still authorized to administer the sacrament in their homes under your bishop's keys.

Priesthood/Relief Society October 10th - Defending Our Divinely

Inspired Constitution - Elder Dallin H. Oaks

CFM: I Will Order All Things for Your Good

Sunday School Lesson October 17th - D&C 115-120 "His Sacrifice Shall Be More Sacred unto Me Than His Increase" The Lord Wants to speak to you. As you study the scriptures, pray and ask Him to help you discover His messages for you.

The Fresno Temple is closed for cleaning and maintenance activities. It is scheduled to reopen on Monday, November 29th.

The Activity Girls and Boys would like to remind the parents that we are meeting every first and third Wednesday in the Chapel at 6:30 - 8:00 pm

Ward Building Cleaning Assignments

For the month of October, those members whose last name begins with "D" and "V" are assigned to clean the building. The contact family will be announced shortly for coordinating the cleaning efforts. If you need to report damaged items or other issues, please contact one of the Bishopric for now.

SACRAMENT MEETING

October, 2021

Conducting...Bro. Jerry Cobb Music Director...Bro. Rob Littlefield Organist...Sis. Christine Billingsley

Welcome and Announcements

Opening Hymn...21 Come, Listen to a Prophet's Voice

Invocation

Stake and Ward Business

Sacrament Hymn...191 Behold the Great Redeemer Die Passing of the Sacrament

Sis. Emily Johnson Bro. Grady Grant

Intermediate Hymn...237 Do What Is Right

Sis. Kathy Grant

Closing Hymn...129
Where Can I Turn for Peace?
Benediction